
 
 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Monterey Park Fire Station 61 Renovation Project (project) in 

fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Monterey Park, 

located at 320 W. Newmark Ave., Monterey Park, California, 91754. 

 

The funding would be used for construction, design, and remodeling of Fire Station 61, including 

a renovation of existing living quarters and shared spaces to ADA and gender compliance 

standards. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the existing fire station is 

aging, beginning to exceed its useful life and not in compliance with ADA standards. This 

project would be an investment in public safety for the community by providing for additional 

resources and training for the City's first responders, making them better equipped to handle 

emergencies inside Monterey Park and neighboring jurisdictions. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that neither I nor anyone in my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Judy Chu 

Member of Congress 


